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information on the status of liberalization of services, and adherence to 
tariff and intellectual property regimes. On this basis, economies may 
develop targets by the Ministerial Meeting in 2002. In this exercise, 
account should be taken of the implementation of relevant 
recommendations endorsed in the e-APEC Strategy. Given the diversity 
among member economies, Leaders agree that the development of the 
New Economy would also involve developing and implementing concrete 
capacity building programs to improve performance.

Leaders welcome the decision by Ministers to strengthen the Individual 
Action Plan (IAP) peer review process, and encourage member economies 
to volunteer their IAPs for peer review on the basis of the new approach. 
Leaders also agree that upon completion of such a review cycle, involving 
all volunteer economies, a mid-term stocktake of the overall progress 
towards the Bogor Goals should be undertaken in 2005.

Leaders recognize the importance of transparency in economic 
governance. In this regard, APEC has developed, menus of options and 
principles in different areas that contain transparency provisions. Leaders 
direct Ministers to pursue the implementation of APEC’s agreed 
transparency principles, taking into account economies’ specific 
circumstances and report on the progress in their IAPs in 2002 and 
thereafter. Leaders also underline the importance of well-targeted 
assistance to help the developing economies make progress towards 
greater openness and transparency. Leaders note the importance of 
cooperation on e-government for achieving this objective.

Leaders instruct Ministers to identify, by Ministerial Meeting in 2002, 
concrete actions and measures to implement the APEC Trade Facilitation 
Principles by 2006 in close partnership with the private sector. The 
objective is to realize a significant reduction in the transaction costs by 
endeavoring to reduce them by 5% across the APEC region over the next 
5 years. Leaders also instruct Ministers to explore the possibility of setting 
objective criteria on trade facilitation, taking fully into account the 
diversity among the members as well as progress achieved in respective 
economies so far. Leaders also agree that assistance programmes to help 
build the capacity of developing economies in trade facilitation is 
particularly important.

III. Strengthening the Implementation Mechanism

Follow up on the Trade Facilitation Principle


